

March 7, 2008

The Honorable Mark B. Rosenberg, Chancellor State University System Turlington Building 325 West Gaines Street, Suite 1614 Tallahassee, FL 32399

Dear Chancellor Rosenberg,

Attached please find the report of the Florida University Chiefs of Police that addresses recommendations made in the final report of the Gubernatorial Task Force on University Campus Safety. We are keenly aware of the fiscal challenges facing the state and the impact on Florida universities of present and possible future budget cuts. Thus, we deeply appreciate the receptivity with which the needs of the State University System of Florida police departments have been met by you and the entire Board of Governors, and we look forward to working together toward an even safer future for our campuses. As our recommendations entail some fiscal impact, we actively seek the collaboration and review of the Council of Administrative & Financial Affairs (CAFA).

On behalf of the chiefs, I wish to thank Governor Ava Parker, chair of the Police & Safety Committee of the Board of Governors Emergency Preparedness & Campus Safety Task Force chaired by Governor Tico Perez, and you for your leadership in this issue. We are committed to our continued collaboration and support.

Should you have any questions, please call. We look forward to working with you and your staff on this issue. As always, if we can be of service in any other area, feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Chief Thomas G Long

Chair

cc: Governor Ava Parker, FLBOG

Mr. Bob Donley, Chief of Staff, FLBOG

Ms. Regina Sofer, FLBOG

Dr. Carl Carlucci, USF Executive Vice President & CFO

Dr. Bruce Benson, USF Assistant Vice President for Public Safety

Chief Calvin Ross, Florida A&M University

Chief Charles Lowe, Florida Atlantic University

Chief Steven Moore, Florida Gulf Coast University

Chief Bill King, Florida International University

Chief David Perry, Florida State University

Chief Wesley Walker, New College of Florida

Chief Richard Beary, University of Central Florida

Chief Linda Stump, The University of Florida

Chief Mark Foxworth, University of North Florida

Chief Rene Chenevert, USF St. Petersburg

Chief John Warren, University of West Florida